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Hi everyone, you will have seen the short interim newsletter which
Sue sent out in June. If you've been missing out or not getting all
the information let John Know on his email address which is listed
later on in the newsletter.

Getting back to Brigade.

We have had a staff meeting on the subject of getting back to
Brigade, at the moment we don't have permission to re-open from
anyone. We will be having another meeting at the end of August

so see where we are in the grand scheme of things.
For upto date information keep a watch out on:

Facebook pages : Web sites :
St Marks Heyside Brigade www.stmarksheyside.org.uk
St Marks Brigade Band www.clcgb.org.uk

St Marks Heyside Church.

Members moving up when we go back will be:
Martins o Yteam : Harrison Denton, Lucy O'Connor & Alice Parr.

Yteam to JTC : Maisie Warburton, Ruby Scholes, Ava Finnerty
& Matilda McDonald
JTC to SC : Georgia Greenhalgh

We hope you will all enjoy your new sections. We will invite everyone to
their existing section night to finish of f (with a party) and then move up
the next week.



What's on?

Please get involved in as much as you

Bonus Ball Club update.

Winners of our £20 weekly draw

since the last Newsletter:

14-Mar-20 14 Denise Fitton
28-Mar-20 11 Jean Chadwick
04-Apr-20 25 Peter Corbishley
11-Apr-20 50 No winner
18-Apr-20 26 Lindsay Maclure
25-Apr-20 36 No winner
02-May-20 47 Margaret Holme
09-May-20 59 No winner
16-May-20 34 Graham Lees
23-May-20 54 No winner
30-May-20 45 Perry Gunn
06-Jun-20 33 Margaret Holme
13-Jun-20 42 Carole Colebrook
20-Jun-20 13 Peter Corbishley
27-Jun-20 12 Chris Hall
04-Jul-20 13 Peter Corbishley
11-Jul-20 22 Denise Fitton
18-Jul-20 30 Lucinda Todhunter
25-Jul-20 15 Rev. James Read
01-Aug-20 22 Denise Fitton

THANK YOU ALL,

for your support!
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The Easter bonus draw
for £100 on

Wednesday 8™ April 2020.
was won by
Number 7
Heather Dennis
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The Summer bonus draw
for £100 on

Wednesday 15" July 2020.
Was won by
Number 30

Dorothy Gibbons

can or want to:
Church Services are being broad-
cast on Sundays, Tuesdays and
Thursdays. PLUS some others.

Saturday Night Family Quiz

Sunday Coffee morning (Alternate
weeks - just for a chat.

Wednesday nights Childrens
Quizes (Occasionally)

Bonus Ball continued
We will inform winners if you've
won and get your winnings to you
as soon as we are able. Your options
are:
e Cash when we see you.
e Bank Transfer

e Re-invest in the Bonus ball.
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Bonus Ball payments

We are continuing with the Bonus
Ball club but don't worry about
payments. We keep a record of
where you are paid up to. If you
wish to continue paying by cash,
put £1 away each week and catch
up when the situation improves.
If you want to know where you're
paid to now, just get back to
John.

If you would like to pay on-line
direct from your bank then I will
send you details of our bank
account. Just askl John C




Introducing:

Oscar Nathaniel Hall
Congratulations to Chris and

Heather, Oscar was born on 1s* May
at around 1:50am weighing 7Ibs
2.50z. All are doing very well by the
looks of the facebook posts, Chris
having enjoyed an extra long Pater-
nity leave thanks to Covid. Only 4
years and he can join the Martins!

Richard Gregg.
Welcome to Richard who has joined
the Company having moved from St

Mary's, Beverley. He has offered
his services and time to help with
the band. All paperwork will be
completed when NHQ return to
work but I have taken the neces-
sary steps to ensure everything is
above board. Welcome, Richard to
St Mark's.
Sue C

Congratulations!

Chris Brown has gained a 1s* Class
Degree in Physical education and
School  Sports  from  Edgehill
University.

Rebecca Rees has gained a 1s* Class
Masters in  Geography  from
Edinburgh University

Well done to you both.

Many more of our members have
had fantastic results, please
share them with us alll

Band Notes.

Robbie said, "Hope you're all still
planning on practising while there is
no band! We can maybe look at the
same pieces every week, post some
videos and if you need any help at all
then please let me know, we can
video call or discuss things over chat”

The band have been using social me-
dia to record music, some old, some
new and these have been used in
Church services and broadcast on
the band's Facebook page. We've
done Pirate's of the Caribbean, Thine
be the glory, Dear Lord and father
of mankind and are currently working
on ABBA's Super Trooper. If you
haven't heard these let us know so
we can share them with you. They
are good, mostly thanks to Robbies
editing, rather than my playing (JC)!

When we get back to Brigade we
expect to need a lot of catching up
so keep practicing now.

Stay safel!

Well Done Lily!

We're all incredibly proud of
Lily Brumell.
She has had her beautiful hair cut
and donated it to a charity that
makes wigs for poorly children.
That's a wonderful gesture Lily and
you new haircut is fantastic.




National Music and Drill Competition 2020

With the ongoing lock-down, as with most events this year our Music and
Drill competition has had to be cancelled. On the day,

Saturday 26™ September 2020,
it is proposed to broadcast old Band displays, and feature solo and
group musical displays from Companies who wish to be involved.
St Marks is going to be involved as we usually arel
At a recent meeting of Bandmasters, it was decided to run the following
events with clips being released on the day:

* Solo (or single household) videos - Anyone from any company, any age, any
instrument (or voice). Participant must be wearing either Brigade branded
clothing (Hoodie, Shirt, uniform) or fancy dress appropriate for the piece of
music. Nonstandard Brigade instruments to be encouraged. A certificate and
feedback (from some of the normal judging panel) to be provided for all
entries.

+ A massed recording of a piece of music by any Brigade member wishing to
take part. This will be The Little Bugler (Duthoit). Parts will be released as
soon as possible alongside videos of individual parts and a video of the entire

piece of music.

* Archive clips of previous National Band Competitions and National Music
and Drill Competitions. (If you can start looking through your records). This
would be good if they came with an explanation (either a video intro or some

type to go with the clip on the day).
All submissions for the solo (or single household) videos and the massed
recording will need to be submitted with a short permission form
(completed by an over 18 if the member is under 18).

A link will be set up for videos (including your archive material) and
permission forms to be uploaded too.
John C

Church has now re-opened.

St Mark’s Church is now open for Sunday Services from 2nd August 2020 for
limited numbers to maintain Social Distancing. Booking information has been
circulated by email. The Church Hall remains closed at present as major
work has been required during the lock-down.




